
Our Mission: 
To identify and strengthen leaders so that every congregation

makes new and mature disciples for Jesus Christ.

Regional Commission Information

Reminder: Don't forget to "spring ahead" this Sunday!  Daylight
Saving Time begins at 2am Sunday March 12th.  
  

The Regional Commission Meetings are in process!  Download dockets
and/or summaries for each region below.

Regional Commission Info:
West Region Commission:

West Region Summary

Central Region Commission:

Central Region Summary

East Region Commission:

March 9 at 7pm to 9pm at Florida Presbyterian Homes in Lakeland
CCV will do a program around the Belhar Confession
Peg Roy will preach
The Bills and Overtures Committee will give a preview of Overtures
the Presbytery will be voting on in May.
There will be representatives from Beth-El and Cedarkirk (cookies!).
East Region Packet (updated again)

 
Consult this document to determine the number of Ruling Elders your
church should commission to each Presbytery meeting.  

And if you haven't seen it yet, don't miss the Report of the Bills and
Overtures Committee.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq47SZFa51LdsZL-sc6T-R4Q0Pl3L2d9tX46QEnxGu736dmqYczxQNytZZfalVJARObxDkoGqsP0KcxhjEWz5a2a4gmvCX-y5L08dgmBKNXLoTRhsBNp4mKHpXGCdi0M1Xw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQT8SK60bkgKJNQxLdnIpZtnmfQhRV8IhCpr4jt79fNL3Esg-sf8ndnjXyc_jf4YYCAwXGPY4-Q6D7v59AZscMhA9G6WCabXpIroI6qB_Y16dUw4BOAMzFNNzlG6EtuMZHTaP1cDQ_CPnTXFMdlGceV4obzPwrkijv2zVTUn-rYaI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQjNg4Ei0Vj_RsXgyaOOSvUfHAdZHQ6PMjsy-2Bu_dZEVAlvQI03-AMy8K7KXZ7zr7cqi3fwass7l6i8t2JiCTNYaHW6_DPPGxS22It0-iw2PgfKEwQIqEgY67oCGaVkWS5YMAmEz3uhKkF1VCIju7Ao4vqA4hwmy3&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq3Gn67ggPg30KGhcTUQsofkQazVBaspgoc2_YjecoDhZqdW13lfIEDZLOvGzGjxMBGf-6kdzPzoiaDVKLf64_O86sqikHX9Hj4oJas7QrRIz31IeZb8Inlr8aCYvQ63WP79YkfIOdTfUK_9MdoYRs3J_W_I-4aTBfrCETAo1tQuWmE9pEXMg6KczHsN_Ikyzw9XiFnE3hbqqUHRBEmHsIJmKum21VmqmOANVV5Cbw8cGAZR7nJkjsxF6Y347Hoj89XdEJzjkNBKMmFOmXvE4ZE15LKPZhjvR49NHfqLJHjdxCv5VtuXwrbvlQQ4c2ZS-zWt2EPQDoh5JUNXbQx0VrNp8-W06VkY_MNBjzlBcAHsNDLsW7q_IBnpmLgB4mk7vxbEwPcD__laLR2gwk-pvP-ttS6ZAkdE3U9eE0QMqHkh2&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq84FBgZ9omhSuplVSu12J0_OKGd6nYDGRfzMiNsvh0IzhnexD1cXNIw1FBtcT0jnl0n23n4xdn1kqfdSWlx4gSAuT5nz0HhIx9pcsWeLda-eQz3dub3CBx_sUW8dpHeTQurvZJlAv6sgMjaY_mGHE7ejykSdPIMDK06m1cYw8kNgNADjEN9pPwg=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq3Gn67ggPg30XjNrQ6uvBURkacvFxt-jUTbO9g-fO1v_9rY4KSVH84no953eb_wkzvelPQmC53NfigNY4uC-p9OyUFi4PozSJvNJ5h4Nz2yJ2nIkUhfa-Uaj65dzqVfzFxyHJHFgY3dDF1EZHBqKCg1c55x5AO8i26hGgXPjcsFk&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq0ZESJlefuYWwkJ2eHKSCsQECbnQOxA7Tx-PKbfA4jYpSn6tYzKJHghrwOutmKzjbvwAZiX-wdw18NlvKwMuRa7iOYmd1k9OV1a30z1z6xk3lCuef31GNaXAlxZPVzxlNHgIkJT5mMKPuHGZTu_YJbDv5CnZzWj2RJgWyp8i4FnJC34f9y_G_D9-W6OuYgmWIw==&c=&ch=
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As usual, please check out the other news and resources below, and if you
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In Christ,

Rev. Dave Baker, 
Stated Clerk and Director of Communications 
Presbytery of Tampa Bay



  

 

 

News From Around the Presbytery

 

LATE BREAKING NEWS 
   

In case you have not heard, the Beacon Hill Fellowship (a joint congregational
witness between Westminster Lakeland and the Church in the Meadows) is
holding a special service of dedication for their new place of worship this
coming Sunday March 12 at 2:30pm. All are welcome! 

  

Passing of David Keister 
    

The Reverend David Paul Keister, Sr., age 64, of Toccoa, passed away Friday,
March 3, 2017 at Hospice Atlanta/Emory University Medical Center in Atlanta. A
son of the late Robert E. and Margaret Shugart Keister, he was born March 16,
1952 in Tampa, Florida having lived most of his life in Florida and the last 10
years in Toccoa. He was a graduate of the University of Tampa and received
his Masters of Divinity at Columbia Theological Seminary and was ordained at
Chapel in the Pines. 

David pastored the following churches: Metter Presbyterian Church, Metter,
Georgia, Concord Presbyterian Church in Sumter, South Carolina, Westminister
Presbyterian Church in St. Petersburg, Florida and presently was serving
Toccoa Presbyterian Church. He was active in "Leap for Literacy" in Toccoa,
board member for Kick-in-It Breast Cancer, choir member of Toccoa Falls
Community Choir and choir member and quartet member of the Toccoa
Presbyterian Church. 

He was a humble, caring and loving husband, father, grandfather, brother,
friend and pastor. He not only gave his life to the ones around him but to
anyone who reached out to him and to all that crossed his path. He loved
helping people and made everyone who talked to him feel special. Serving the
Lord was his calling and he devoted his life to it. He also enjoyed God's creation
in his free time: driving in the mountains, going to springs and beaches and

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQyo1H1M-8lPPCHzyPGOenc8xt1W8mnTtEEfU64fXCmkpAZGFy3uz3gAeyMtNJof80njjRA-E5HF72mjylzFUzVQJT1jZJRn2TB_AKfb4WasnuAvMHmYUl3hSNXKcFi7vaeIAfRwng5iw=&c=&ch=


  

  

 

enjoying his grandkids. 

Survivors include his wife of 40 years, Mona Canada Keister of the home; three
sons and daughter-in-law, David and Ashleigh Keister of St. Petersburg, Florida,
Kevin Keister of Brandon, Florida and Kenneth Keister of Toccoa; five
grandchildren, Trey, Bryan, Audri, Kaleb and K.J.; two brothers Robert E.
Keister, II and George Roland Watts, III both of Ypsilanti, Michigan; and
survived by thousands of brothers and sisters in Christ. 

A Memorial Service is to be held on Saturday, March 25, 2017, 2 P.M. at Toccoa
Presbyterian Church with The Reverend Jim Lugo, Dr. Joe White and The
Reverend Gary Pierstorff officiating. The family will receive friends on Saturday,
March 25, 2017 at Toccoa Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall from 12 Noon
until the service time. Online condolences can be made at www.acree-
davisfh.com. In lieu of flowers the family respectfully requests that flowers be
omitted and that memorials be made to Toccoa Presbyterian Church of Toccoa,
P.O. Box 367, Toccoa, Ga. 30577, in memory of Reverend David Paul Keister,
Sr. The Acree-Davis Funeral Home is in charge of the arrangements for
Reverend David Paul Keister, Sr. 

 

Free Hymnals
   

Approximately 235 copies of THE CELEBRATION HYMNAL (1997), containing
scriptures from New International Version, New American Standard Bible, and
The New King James Version.
 
First Presbyterian Church of Port Richey, 7540 Ridge Road, Port Richey 34668,
727-849-1898.

   

Tampa Bay Rays Presbytery Day - May 5th

There will be a day for Presbyterian church communities to come together at
the Rays game this year on Friday, May 5th.  This has been a great event the
past few years, so come on out!   

Get all the details here.

   

Presbyter Ginny Ellis in Interfaith Dialogue: 
Table of Abraham on March 15th at 6:30pm

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqzr0A0u4GmlwWQqHy5ykNW5dc8zLeVYm0WVktil3pS7TPSXMWlt7InhkfGo6YeEvELIr3plDGtoF2pPaDnbPw9oxBuK6c54RPpxYIv-3u64jgNa6Psmqo7hB0BiVn97knw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQujY9HSg3E_PfAsnV9ZNwDvHhEsOFLZR8gbcCykFAHdZPtfFwb8KVBRXW4dbQAPUvp2XtJvY7qKULGDPTHLng1rURegmEwq0_84njWsN-9FoAt17Bh9hXRqzqsKECKxGrkWTlau50uwzrg5cQD5nU_7swZan688RD&c=&ch=


  

 
The Atlantic institute, in partnership with Istanbul Cultural Center of  Tampa
Bay, requests the pleasure of your company at the event "Table of Abraham:
in March 15th (Wednesday), 2017 from 6:30pm-8:15pm. It will be our 4th time
organizing this event as Turkish-American community in Tampa Bay. 
 
Abraham is considered the father of the three monotheistic faiths in the world:
Judaism, Christianity, and Islam. In the spirit of dialogue and in honor Abraham,
the Atlantic Institute regularly hosts a panel program that brings community
leaders and clergy from the three Abrahamic faiths to engage in a dialogue
about the commonalities of and common issues concerning the Abrahamic
communities.
 
Each speaker will be giving a 15-minutes(Max) long speech regarding the below
theme from his/her perspective. The speakers are:
 
Rabbi Betsy Torop, Congregation Beth Shalom of Brandon
Rev. Ginny Simmons Ellis, Minister Member of the Presbytery of Tampa
Bay.  Interim/Transitional Pastor, Honorably Retired
Ms. Nafila Shaikh, President of Sisters United Muslim Association (SUMA) at
USF
 
Theme: "Women of faith in the modern world: What is the role of women in my
religion?"
 
Please RSVP (or register) from here. Also, please forward this invitation to your
colleagues if you think that they are interested in.

   

PEACE MEMORIAL 2016-17
CONCERT SERIES

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq0ZESJlefuYWsRbmhYFqrR5Zhx6NQbH_nxsxy2u2ANeFokNZC3gcLffozRktNAXGLvDbi-w69TaSWsaZwILPPqdaOC2AVNOb6S9oQZRK2wDdtsa6wrZ-s1_h-fPmInFYrx8WUiegMc8B1X5UJvmtv_iSAqXKPtZvS4zIrwxxr9ygoLlKghul6sH0JaPYBSXF0u429e5rjj05tVpk7E_Q3xiQ2QrgMCQbKV2Wuh0d6ubOx2Nn1wiP3f1nu4JpDmPrbVAP9AzCwZ08ueBXm_7kbjh_wD5hpAQ56XACotO3lCZTDsuy6qCa4pY-z-54lReu5erJ3Gvw2dRlLs6NkRnaIu8zeOtWW5Tnm5z8vPAkiH_lhu_TYTf2_Bmkv_ju1F8djw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq0ZESJlefuYWaHT6xrlvPQp72SYm4azfKNcbWy2yJ3gX1Q0XIeQY_Zkbbh_N0s8tjaCfA5JMJ3Cd5rlbt5woNhAw6ng59mkBkKaEDa8E1y7TJ64jt3lewPEwwgkFOechNzoDlSzhXNPiL4OnAwQNrz1TF9hGr2P34fBkI5bckXwLfFXJA8ZDlB2qSI7DGXt6BJKwP2QKFqVeFFxTMUvKiTw=&c=&ch=


 
WHEN: SUNDAY, MARCH 12 at 3 PM

WHAT: YOUNG GENIUS OF THE PIANO - Just in time to brighten our
Spring, award winning teenage concert pianist Noah Waddell will bring us
classical masterworks from Beethoven, Chopin, Rachmaninoff, Liszt and more.
Noah hales from Ft. Myers and has been wowing audiences since he started
performing concerts at the tender age of ten. Among the thrilling selections you
will hear is Beethoven's Sonata No.23 in F Minor, Op.57 "Appassionata".

WHO: NOAH WADDELL, PIANIST - Noah began playing the piano when he
was 7 years old. At first he enjoyed his weekly lesson, but it was simply one
activity among his many other interests. In 2011, Noah fully discovered his
amazing God-given musical gift after winning a competition. He has not looked
back. Noah won his first concerto competition at 12 years old and then made
his debut as a soloist in an orchestral setting, performing three concerts with
the Tampa Bay Symphony. Since then, Noah has performed with the Port
Charlotte Concert Band, the Coral Gables Chamber Symphony, the Gulf Coast
Symphony, and twice was the featured soloist under the baton of Nir Kabaretti
with the Southwest Florida Symphony.

WHERE: Peace Memorial Presb. Church (the pink church downtown) 110 S. Ft.
Harrison Ave., Clwr. (corner of Pierce and Ft. Harrison).

CHARGE: No tickets needed and seating is first come, first served. An offering
will be taken ($5-10 minimum suggested). Doors open at 2:30.

RECEPTION: After the concert, there is a light reception in the fellowship hall
so you can meet, greet and thank the musicians.



  

PARKING: There are four primary areas: 1) west and behind the church off of
Pierce 2) directly east across Ft Harrison in large County lot, enter via gate on
Pierce (reserved for Peace church events on Sundays) 3) in County Utility
Building lot north of the church fellowship hall and 4) west of church in the City
Hall lot.

INFO: For more info, visit www.peacememorial.org or call the church office at
(727) 446 3001 or Concert Series Chair, Beth Daniels at (727) 461 1818.

 2017 FPC "Snow" Golf Tournament

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqwN4rt-v0mh4J6VOlLNDFioNSFIVDxNYIrKhXEacV8fq3aafKonhF0X1qGK1brcvl6O_iZNBHsbn4X5k5KhicIwJ5KMAYJ9pE5zZ79kDICVTZnhf_gHKo_Vc-l6YHzLQyg==&c=&ch=


 
You can download the registration form here. 

 Imagining Justice & Spiritual Life at Eckerd College
 

Imagining Justice & Spiritual Life at Eckerd College
CPS & Burchenal Lecture Series
Spring 2017

We Are Still Here: In Memoriam-Dr. Elie Wiesel

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq84FBgZ9omhSZ42uLAljkh9Qdl7eTL0RHCdm2i_kMWIbvJFScHDVASkj8Dh9d8NLaa81CFIKDvcAOh1LCgaqhwKJPqoLzcjY8CZccSFahYWGK6IMKKef3DYdbWBziODm-gthNZlZxkGVyZkqaDd0b7DU8LeWRpaH5GIt1pXvQOsT-4wT06SUTuRfcuiWxaikzQZSMKEBMWs2E_JFSPPMwJs1ZbutiBXbrRbaHoowfI3C&c=&ch=


The Western Wind, Vocal Ensemble
Tuesday, February 21, 7:30 p.m., Wireman Chapel

Specters of Hate: Islamophobia and the Conditions of Public Life
Caleb Elfenbein, Ph.D.
Associate Professor of History and Religious Studies, Grinnell College
Thursday, February 23, 2017, 7:30 p.m., Fox Hall

Imagining Water Justice in the 21st Century
Christiana Z. Peppard, Ph.D.
Assistant Professor of Theology, Science, and Ethics, Fordham University
Monday, March 13, 2017, 7:30 p.m., Fox Hall

All lectures are free and open to the public.
For more information, please visit https://www.eckerd.edu/csl/lectures/ 
 
Doug McMahon
Director of the Center for Spiritual Life and Chaplain
Wireman Chapel, Eckerd College
4200 54th Avenue South
St. Petersburg, FL 33711
727.864.8587

2017 Presbytery Info and Forms
 

In case you missed it, the new Church Directory for 2017 on the Presbytery
Website (still being updated with new info):
Directory of Churches
 
If you find any additional corrections to this, please email them to
office@pbty.com.
 
Reminder: In order to help us become even better connected, and to help us
identify leaders in your church, please ask your Church Administrator (or
equivalent person) to fill out and return the form below to office@pbty.com: 
 
2017 Church Information Form - PDF

2017 Church Information Form - Doc 

Spring 2017 Stated Presbytery meeting will be on Thursday May 18th at
St. Mark's in Hudson from 9am to 3:30pm.  
Fall 2017 Stated Presbytery meeting will take place on Thursday
November 9th at Eckerd College from 9am to 3:30pm (pending Presbytery
approval).   
 
Per Capita:
This time of year, churches are preparing their budgets and it may be helpful to

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx5stsrt9mwGiKTzo0i9AtEK8hhwpDz3IQRo00fSfZIWQ-MTBE4zl7oi442_QiUykNZuHEHdG7b3zj05q42H0NgA9fjVxv-EnshFwCUajPTFRvuF-ce9kL1wF8h4KVciiQwai6RnL1UVBHR4ruU8kp6RipoxHV8W2DDHb_Tieo_H&c=&ch=
mailto:office@pbty.com
mailto:office@pbty.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx5stsrt9mwGVlHd7PVj5IIvZvM-hDtPQ_VvT6L8VBrgRX00OTJtOhZv27zJsTzPN_0u_1gMjY298uPERdPFTrrSE-2M_aDQ4Oby5TKvE_5kxQ5OIXnwppGcp9Pp6kg7793Y1hN2d9h-t1ZDPgOIeD8JLJmUMzncxX5YvDlSBlAqFrQ5yAVMgmhaWjixjNljEZCb0ui7dWQo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx5stsrt9mwGlBAbPUrYEARzG0a0D9fzgqMQ8rP13nninUf7qmd3ge-h7ta-3bugqp_zbpJxEsVvdRTNYZlE1pEMf4uhCEjtHh5kCabKsEsbJOR1ftUzGnW42QEU2R9b7AWCR9V_gMalLuAkGuggWfw9Gq7yDR5Kktj14uYcI3q9PD1K2TAN76k=&c=&ch=


  

  

know that 2017 Per Capita is a total of $30.75 ($21.75 Presbytery, $1.50
Synod, $7.50 GA).  
You can find the exact figures for your church in this 
spreadsheet for 2017 Per Capita.  

Also, please watch this video interview with Treasurer Terry Dennis for more
info about what your Per Capita dollars pay for. 

Presbytery Forms: 
2017 Mission Pledge Form
2017 Remittance Form 
2017 F1 Form 

Mission Interest

  

Can your church help?

Volunteers are being scheduled to help with the rebuilding of homes damaged
by Hurricanes Hermine and Matthew.  Part of Presbyterian Disaster Assistance's
mission is to offer hospitality to volunteers coming to serve others.  The Florida
PDA Network is looking for churches that have space to house volunteer
mission teams.  A typical team is usually 8-12 people that come for a week at a
time to work with the local Long Term Recovery Organization.  They are self-
sufficient and only require a place to sleep, access to a kitchen where they can
prepare simple meals and (hopefully) a shower.  These groups are wonderful
to get to know at a midweek fellowship gathering.  If you might have space to
share or would like more information, please contact Kathy Broyard at
fla.pdan@pcusa.org or 941-483-0675. Thank you.

 

March & Vigil for Human Rights 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq3Gn67ggPg304OFbKej3p0N1ZqtDuw4DZvFWm_1oYt5HlIcKTiEwgpp6kVuKoc_wYPCasAOnIQ1oLzDYJcaYoU8zHvlL39Wgu_LYPUF5M_pLUvrirz8Q-gfJIbNIdy5dMeVKOAlzXAz-Xhd0xUGZRnGQzli-y18OMLkToMyQ5fPp&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq3Gn67ggPg30aFZDANtMT9uCLJDyTToDSg8gkjO8iaOQBo4AMYQR6dfVB7hV72PReVao5Llzvjw8dY5qgQ5N7691nIyPbgit_6HEA5wDVi5g9Xz-Xw14qprRnjqKJlUfI-cpwxIp47mekrF7Za-tAx7VQsiVyH3GxA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx5stsrt9mwG0mcLvIZqq2KJMl7OcZff_s4W6OxVA-EQXbO7MbQabd5wa2GM49PFbnPaA1qlKBL-YvruY90pD1ia8cIbU9Dwxd4DnodO6_1C0AmNHlZpF1fsd5osfq6It3N0ZARWifAI0IO26pZ_h90MBEvTJP17AGEgSnsT7jbNkhj0EQH1OCcBBg1R_bnNvg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq8fOD8w_4iGvmdwtbMUcd7qtJeOpdBypgiYikKKGJoj82nKeR0Q0iwA8eHIw7FJzeah_i5fIPEJJl2LckBLX98emt34IV6ntw1IkdkwwpGP4W4j8ycTyjqp-5A8iHUL4boONCqVguJ_rxyjyBKrH7kBA0WmO6NGO-80dTFD52I9pdv4qWmRwu9w=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq3K5fpuk1Gm4Pxjuw0akvL_Kw2rgg6DqALCPeGmEzUCUmLnPttkBFj536KD2L91rpoABv0_OgSXBBjtpvOtmnqvDfkx9p7krW_-iVFNfJeJDiljz9-Kold6YeCRvzqo8o-6a5e1LTGQ4Fx-yrf83FA9dMXeHBKk2VMtqU6-TyF_VfHDsQ41K-WyOgu0QI68fzg==&c=&ch=
mailto:fla.pdan@pcusa.org


 
Join farmworkers and Tampa Bay Fair Food for the grand Florida finale of
the Coalition of Immokalee Workers' Return to Human Rights Tour in Tampa on
Wednesday, March 29! We will call on Wendy's and Publix Supermarkets to
make a real, verifiable commitment to protecting the fundamental human rights
of farmworkers in their supply chains by joining the CIW's Fair Food Program.

The march begins at 5PM at Publix GreenWise (2401 W Azeele St.) and
concludes at Wendy's (1615 W Kennedy Blvd). Parking will be provided.

CAMPAIGN BACKGROUND:
The 14-day, 12-city Return to Human Rights Tour (March 16-29, 2017) is the
longest protest action in the last ten years of the Campaign for Fair Food,
joining thousands of consumers in mobilizing for the national Wendy's Boycott.
The boycott, launched by farm workers last March, has garnered tremendous
support from tens of thousands of students, faith leaders, human rights,
activists, and consumers of conscience across the country. In spite of the
growing pressure, the final fast food holdout has dug in its heels and defended
its decision to shift purchases away from Florida's tomato industry - hailed in
the New York Times as the "best working environment in American agriculture"
- and towards a Mexican industry, riddled with inhumane working conditions. 

This March, the Fair Food Nation will call on Wendy's to return to the fields of
Florida and join the Fair Food Program, where "quality" is defined not simply by
the guarantee of tasty fruit, but also by the guarantee of respect and dignity
for the women and men that harvest the fruit. 

Upon the tour's own return to Florida, farm workers will come together with
supporters from across Florida in the call for justice from both Wendy's and
Publix Supermarkets, with a March and Vigil for Human Rights on March 29! For

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQ756aleV5t4F5wYbe51DknavreS7yQNxaP54pkD1Hv9bvXSYeqnRXyKgBRRNJZ4lgeryHhtlwAvmvq9AmLGIs0vR-Og3LWbGz4VVg6u2brLtojWicLs4bKyfHh4RPSHPTYldblf-8u8RKXbIVxs51wQ==&c=&ch=
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQ1fC22oDAntY5rboTu84qOs9UBae0LDeRHPzbuz9yBEf6dfV3O9U1EcjHmQoqoU4VXBOoqVsAaXJw3tE1_2h7Q4f_CtGsgnxon3SOSoiwRTRb7hKpbiLK5G-nrSjRcxAh&c=&ch=


  

  

  

seven years, Publix has refused to engage farm workers in dialogue or commit
to respecting their fundamental human rights. As a Florida-based supermarket
and a company allegedly committed to being a responsible member of its
community, it is high time they join the Fair Food Program.
 
Go to this link at PC(USA) to see our support for the Campaign for Fair Food.

 

Cedarkirk's Summer Camp program

HAVE YOU HEARD ABOUT CEDARKIRK'S MOST EXCITING NEW
PROGRAM?

Our second year of Traveling Day Camps begins in June! We are partnering
with churches from the Presbyteries of Tampa Bay and Peace River to provide
exciting and engaging day camps for the children in those congregations and
surrounding communities. A Cedarkirk van will arrive with staff, supplies,
games, Bible study materials, recreation equipment, and everything else we
need to take the transforming and experiential aspects of summer camp on the
road. 

If your church is interested in hosting a Traveling Day Camp program, contact
Associate Program Director Rebeca Franca (rebeca@cedarkirk.org), for details
and answers to any questions you have. You may also find more information at
www.cedarkirk.org. We'll see you this summer!

 

Presbyterian Women's February Newsletter

In case you missed it, here's the 
Presbyterian Women's February Newsletter. 
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Beth-El News

In case you missed it, here is Beth-El's  March Newsletter.

Upcoming Workshops

   

 
FREE WEBINAR: Your Sanctuary Church, The Legal Implication

Do you know the legal implications if your church wants to be a
sanctuary church for at-risk immigrants?

Heather Kimmel, General Counsel for the United Church of Christ, addresses
the current interest of faith communities in operating as sanctuary churches,
the legal risks, and ways churches can minister to undocumented persons.

This information is relevant and timely for all UCC, Disciples of Christ (Christian
Church), Presbyterian Church(USA) and Alliance of Baptist churches.
Everyone is invited to attend.

Tues. April 18th at 2pm EST.

REGISTER
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OTHER UPCOMING WEBINARS

Risk Management for
Keeping Youth Safe 

at Camp 

Wed. May 10th 
2pm EST

REGISTER 
 

Fire Prevention and
Protection for Churches

                  

Wed. July 12th
2pm EST 

REGISTER 

Keeping Ministries Safe: 5
Things You Can Do to

Prevent Abuse

Wed. September
13th

2pm EST 

REGISTER 

 
 Mid Council Financial Network Conference Dates

Hold the date!
 
The Mid Council Financial Network Planning Team has been working very hard
to secure a location for the 2017 conference.  We wanted to share this
information with you in order to get it on your calendar, with the hopes that
you can attend.  This event is a continuing education and training opportunity
for synod, presbytery, and church financial persons.  We are working with
presenters and various others to bring you the most up to date information for
this conference.  Details are as follows:
 
Dates: November 15-17, 2017 (Start with breakfast on Wednesday and end
at noon Friday)
 
Location: Hotel Maya
700 Queensway Drive
Long Beach, CA 90802
(Group Room Rate $169 + tax)
 
Hotel Reservations:  Check the link here and enter requested information.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQuPTZesxfO6HHzDeSLYmXUkKo4x49KAUmVt6byCwQLPsKGfbEO4kPUlZUmqTgg-lGhZW-kOaCyg412FTgQEuOaOGAx2L9xD5bS-6u_YXs4CzWogCguXr2heVgStt9IOgL&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQuPTZesxfO6HHzDeSLYmXUkKo4x49KAUmVt6byCwQLPsKGfbEO4kPUlZUmqTgg-lGhZW-kOaCyg412FTgQEuOaOGAx2L9xD5bS-6u_YXs4CzWogCguXr2heVgStt9IOgL&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWqx3b-c47AEJQuPTZesxfO6HHzDeSLYmXUkKo4x49KAUmVt6byCwQLPsKGfbEO4kPUlZUmqTgg-lGhZW-kOaCyg412FTgQEuOaOGAx2L9xD5bS-6u_YXs4CzWogCguXr2heVgStt9IOgL&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq0ZESJlefuYWoVEF6fv0by5gQ78QphJDlrw6xBb6vm1RMF-DhM4BrJHgbOU8xAo3mVN-5T14ImkefikIcAnmH88_lR_CcWbqL9ANUZvkKLWZH9rdNL4wdhWAunlo9Y5-wPAHH4coSaELxnRbl8venryJ9n-iMPoanNJllCY8EUxTXNYh-n9InG96ciHeHgLe1dCSqTu2N2Pl5h88wWqkb58dBDbaWD21xg==&c=&ch=


  

Registration brochures will be sent out in July.  In the meantime, if you have
any questions, please feel free to contact me at (888) 728-7228, extension
5542.
 
If making reservations by phone, please call the hotel directly at 562-481-
3904. Be sure to give the group code PBC. 
 
This hotel is the only waterfront hotel in Long Beach with a view of the ocean
as well as the city line.  The historic Queen Mary is with-in walking distance and
the Aquarium of the Pacific is only five minutes away via shuttle.  There is a
complimentary shuttle that stops at Hotel Maya every 15 minutes from 6 am to
midnight to take guests into downtown Long Beach where there are countless
dining, shopping, and entertainment venues.

THEOLOGY, RACISM, AND CHRISTIAN PRACTICE:
How Shall We Respond?

   
SPONSORS: Saint Mark Presbyterian Church + The Presbyterian Outlook 

and National Capital Presbytery + Institute of Radical Reconciliation  

  
The series goal is to integrate Christian theology with practices
that counter racism in our lives and communities. The speakers have
made major contributions to this effort and will lead participants in the critical
reflection on steps that are necessary to engage our communities in practices



  

that dismantle the structures of racism. There will be small group conversations
as well as major presentations by the speakers. The goal is faith in action.

Dr. Willie Jennings is Associate Professor of Systematic Theology and
Africana Studies at Yale University. His book, The Christian Imagination:
Theology and the Origins of Race (Yale 2010), won the American Academy of
Religion Award of Excellence in the Study of Religion in the Constructive-
Reflective category the year after it appeared and in 2015, the Grawemeyer
Award in Religion, the largest prize for a theological work in North America.

The Reverend Paul Timothy Roberts Sr. is President of Johnson C. Smith
Theological Seminary in Atlanta, GA, a position he has held since the spring of
2010. Johnson C. Smith Theological Seminary is one of the ten theological
schools of the Presbyterian Church (USA), and the only one that is historically
African American. From 1997 through 2010, Rev. Roberts was the pastor of
Church of the Master (PCUSA), a church founded in 1965 in Atlanta, GA, as an
intentionally interracial congregation.

Dr. James H. Cone, known as the founder of black liberation theology, is the
Charles A. Briggs Distinguished Professor of Systematic Theology at Union
Theological Seminary. Dr. Cone is best known for his ground-breaking works,
Black Theology & Black Power (1969) and A Black Theology of Liberation
(1970). His latest book, The Cross and the Lynching Tree, received the 2012
Nautilus Silver Award in Religion/Spirituality-Western Traditions.

Chief Cassandra Deck-Brown
is the first African American woman to be appointed the Police Chief of Raleigh,
NC. A North Carolina native, Chief Deck-Brown joined the Raleigh Police
Department in 1987. She graduated from East Carolina University and received
a master's degree in public administration from North Carolina State University.
She is known for her dedication to justice and has spoken widely on matters
related to law enforcement and the public good.

Events to be held at Saint Mark Presbyterian Church in Rockville, Maryland *
301-530-8142 * www.saintmarkpresby.org 

Super Saturday: Save the Date!

Super Saturday is making a comeback!  The event is being planned by the
Commission on Church Vitality (CCV), and will be held at Palma Ceia
Presbyterian Church on Saturday April 29th from 9am to 12:30pm. 

Some of the topics to be presented:

Pastoral Care for Deacons and Elders 
Christian Education in Small Churches 
Elder Training by the Commission on Ministry
New Hope for Small Churches 
New Church Development  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq3OU67JSVqqUrf7QrdMF4DRRSxX7nX0Wl5L9Wyg6eARBFb1l_lgkIWxFgQ_VbURxNSvAxyQwJMAiYkctHEn_KE5iquaEpXJZDe-Y5cnzgcDncyj0UQl9NyhLtWJ9_srkdQ==&c=&ch=
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Church Treasurer Training by the Board of Trustees
 
Our keynote speaker will be Rev. Zac Morton from Roswell Presbyterian
Church outside of Atlanta. Zac will be speaking about practical ways to
plant new churches in the Tampa Bay region. 
 

Job Opportunities

  
PCPC Cook Job Description

 
Job Description
Cook will work as necessary to complete Wednesday night fellowship dinner.

Part-Time Job:
This position is part time up to 29 hours per week. The hours are variable
during the day and Wednesday evenings. Food preparation and cooking is for
approximately 150+ people.

Supervision:
The Cook shall report to the Kitchen Coordinators or the Pastor.

Job Responsibilities:

Prep and prepare and cook Wednesday night fellowship dinners
(Approximately 150+)
Coordinate food set up
Maintain linens when necessary and coordinate cleaning in a timely
manner
Clean cooking utensils used in meal preparation
Organize and maintain the kitchen keeping it clean and neat at all times
Assist with Kitchen Coordinators to ensure adequate supplies are on hand
Organize and maintain on hand supplies

Qualifications

High School diploma or GED
Excellent people skills and the ability to collaborate as a team
Able to read, write, and speak English
Proficient working knowledge of a commercial kitchen
Dependable transportation
Ability to be consistent on the job each week

*If illness prevents the cook from preparing Wednesday night fellowship
dinner, the Kitchen Coordinators will be notified in time to advertise change,
when possible.

Requirement:
Complete an annual physical evaluation including tests for TB and Hepatitis B.



  

  

 

The Church will cover out of pocket expenses. Be prepared to undergo a
background check for child safety.

About Palma Ceia Presbyterian Church
Located in South Tampa and witnessing to the love of God for over 90 years.
Committed to a neighborhood presence, worldwide outreach and a deep
heritage of Christian faith.

Church Size:
Membership of over 2,000 adults and 300 children, plus many friends and
community participants in our programs

Interested party should email resume to: andrewr@palmaceia.org 

 
Group Leader for Elementary School Children Grades K-5

 
Employment opportunity for a NCC Before/After Care program at Northwood
Presbyterian Church in Clearwater. Seeking a group leader to work with
elementary school children grades K-5. Morning hours 7-9.  Afternoon hours 2-
6. Will consider hiring for morning or afternoon shift if candidate cannot do
both. Flexible summer camp hours also available.  

Contact Laura Woodard at 727-723-7679 for further information.

 

Part-Time Youth Assistant
 

Beth-El Farmworker Ministry has an immediate opening for a  part-time youth
assistant. The person would work directly with the mission's youth leadership
for both teens and children. Days needed are Tuesday evenings and Sundays
mornings with some Sunday afternoons, 15 hours total per week. Position pays
$12.00 an hour. Bi-lingual preferred, but not required. 

Applicant must adhere to mission's child and youth policy, including background
check. Beth-El Farmworker Ministry is an equal opportunity employer.  For more
information call 813-633-1548.

mailto:andrewr@palmaceia.org


 

Children's Ministry Director

 
Days/Hours: Approximately 20 hours/week with expected increase for
summer VBS

Sundays: 4.5 hours paid, expected attendance of 1 hours worship
service
Office hours to be coordinated with Pastor.
Staff Meetings: Bi-weekly staff meetings
Christian Nurture Committee Meetings: Monthly

Job Summary:
"Love God, Love KIDS" is our motto. We teach 3 core principles in the
children's ministry-- God made us. God loves us. Jesus wants to be our friend
forever. Discovery Kidz -- babies to 5. We use Orange's "First Look:
Curriculum. Our lessons are media driven, with directed play and activities, and
outdoor time on our newly renovated playground. We also have a modern,
colorful and newly renovated Kid's Zone. We seek someone who wants to
have fun, but also is passionate about sharing and showing the love of Jesus
Christ to our littles ones.

Essential Duties and Responsibilities:

Coordinate and recruit volunteers, arrange schedules, snacks & supplies,
curriculum .
Equip volunteers: Coach volunteers in their responsibilities.
Partner with parents: Encourage them to teach spiritual principles in the
home.
Plan: In addition to Sunday morning, provide events like VBS, quarterly
date nights, Easter Egg party, Trunk or Treat (fall festival), and more.
Reach out: Find new ways to draw in community children.
Communicate: Inform volunteers and parents through multiple methods.
Train: Partner with the "First Look" specialist to better prepare the
volunteers / parents in using the Orange curriculum.
Grow: In spiritually (prayer, worship, Bible study). Pray daily for the
ministry & volunteers.
Worship: Weekly and be involved in the NEPC community to build
relationships.
Report: To the head pastor and partner with the Christian Nurture
committee in planning.

Qualifications:



  

Love God, Love Kids
Have a deep faith in Jesus Christ and be continually maturing in Christ, as
well as being able to share Christ with others.
Have experience teaching children. Children's ministry leadership
experience preferred.
Have communication skills both personal as well as use of social media
and texting

How to Apply:
Please submit your application via email to NEPCNextGen@gmail.com, or by mail
to 4400 Shore Acres Blvd NE, St Pete, FL 33702.

This description has been designed to indicate the general nature and level of work
performed by an employee within this position. The actual duties, responsibilities, and
qualifications may vary.

Director of Student Ministries

First Presbyterian Church of Winter Haven
Full Time Position  

 
Our 1000 member Florida Presbyterian Church (USA) congregation is
seeking an enthusiastic leader to continue the expansion of our youth
ministry program!  Our location half-way between both coasts and an hour
from Orlando and Tampa provides many exciting opportunities for youth
activities.  We are seeking a Christ-filled individual who is organized, able
to work well with and lead others, and who has the passion and ability to
inspire and connect with our middle and high school youth.

We value our youth ministry program and offer a competitive salary and
benefits package for this full-time position.  Please visit our website at
www.firstpreswh.org for more information about our church.  Inquiries may
be emailed to ydsearch@firstpreswh.org or mailed to the church office
(Attn:  Director of Student Ministries Search Committee, First Presbyterian
Church, 637 Sixth Street NW, Winter Haven, FL 33881). 

 

Part Time Nursery Assistant at St. Andrew, New Tampa

Responsible for providing nursery care for children under three years old,
ensuring their safety, health, cleanliness and well-being. Regular hours are

mailto:NEPCNextGen@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dSA9SbqbE6WJydWTiW_mnAaM3agVROyrlOyGvKMeKdCkHX73O4cWq-vj63TKoLwMiOFUpm9UtwSqspRVm6JoK35fxLaZ5cIlBmu5DmvdfRJBPQ6XjvYGpxs9PbcPgrgjAPvOIFfjsjkn1ez98ZlliBf2MiscDPV1Cl9aQW-mMRk=&c=&ch=
mailto:ydsearch@firstpreswh.org


Sunday 9am-12pm.  Addition church events as needed.  Located in Tampa
Palms close to I75. Minimum of two years professional childcare experience,
part-time or full-time, or be a parent. Current CPR certification or be willing to
receive certification. Pay rate is $50.00 for Sunday (9-12) and $16.50 per hour
for additional events.  

Call 813-513-8822 for additional information.  
Email resume to: office@standrewnewtampa.org.

Korean Presbyterian Church of Tampa Job Opening:

Full-time or Part-Time EM Pastor
 

KPCT is currently seeking an EM Pastor to shepherd the Young Adult and
Youth Group of high school and middle school students. The church is
located at 6510 Yosemite Dr., Tampa, FL 33634.

For more information please contact Ki Choi at kih.choi3@gmail.com or read
the position description.

Presbytery of Tampa Bay | 813 868 4800 |  presbyteryoftampabay.com
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